
Finance and Labor Relations Committee

Regular Meeting

Thursday, March 5, 2015 6:00 p.m.

City Hall, 31 S. Madison Street, Evansville, WI

MINUTES
1. Call to order and roll call.  The meeting was called to order by Chair Jim Brooks at 6:02 p.m.  Members present:  Alderpersons Jim Brooks, Rick Cole, and Josh Manring (arrived 6:17pm).  Others present:  Mayor Sandy Decker and City Administrator/ Finance Director Ian Rigg.
2. Approval of Agenda.  Cole made a motion, seconded by Brooks to approve the agenda.  Motion approved 2-0.
3. Approval of Minutes.  Cole moved and Brooks seconded a motion to waive the reading of the minutes of the February 5, 2015 regular meeting and approve as printed.   Motion approved 2-0.

4. Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed.  None.
5. Bills.  Brooks moved and Cole seconded a motion to accept the City and Water & Light bills as presented in the amount of $2,688,271.56.  Motion approved 2-0 after roll call vote.
6. Unfinished Business.  Rigg explained the process of selecting comparable communities and the process of reviewing the results of the study.  Rigg gave an update on the progress of the IT hardware update and the internet service.  Rigg was waiting on a response from WISCNet to make a determination on the internet solution for the City.
7. New Business:
A. After discussion, Manring moved and Brooks seconded a motion to recommend to Common Council approval of an interfund loan to complete the purchase of the budgeted Case 521F Wheel loader.  Motion approved 3-0.  
B. Brooks and Rigg provided information in the discussion on the agreement with Elster for Advanced Metering Upgrade.  Finance Committee decided to wait for a decision from Municipal Services Committee on the number and types of meters to be purchased.  
C. Rigg provided a brief overview of the position descriptions under review.  Manring moved and Brooks seconded a motion to approve job descriptions per 2-10 of the Evansville Personnel Policies and Employee Handbook for: Confidential Assistant, City Administrator/ Finance Director, City Clerk/Treasurer, and Community Development Director.  Motion passed 3-0.  
D. Rigg gave the City Administrator/Finance Director report.  Rigg reported on his conference provided by Ehlers in February and an update on the Public Safety Committee meeting on March 4th, 2015.
8. Meeting Reminder:  Next regular meeting is scheduled for April 9, 2015 at 6:00 pm at city hall.
9. Adjournment. Cole made a motion, seconded by Manring to adjourn at 7:30pm.  Motion approved 3-0.  
Ian Rigg, City Administrator/Finance Director

